commentletters - COMMENT LETTER - 2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER - KERN RIVER

From:

"Tevis McLean" <tevismclean@att.net>

To:

<commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov>

Date:

2/8/2010 9:46 PM

Subject: COMMENT LETTER - 2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER - KERN RIVER

Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the Board, State Water Resources Control Board PO Box 100
Sacramento, CA 95812-0100

Dear Ms. Townsend,

We are writing to submit our written comments supporting the recommended order finding unappropriated water on the Kern River, our river.

We both agree with staff's findings that there is water available on the Kern River, and we both support the City of Bakersfield's application to run available water down the riverbed. Running water in the riverbed will help replenish the aquifer, help our local farmers, restore the natural environment that we both enjoyed growing up in Bakersfield, and provide recreation to thousands of Bakersfield and Kern County citizens.

We urge the State Water Resources Control Board to return our water to the citizens of Kern County and Bakersfield, and let the water flow once more down our beautiful Kern River.

Respectfully,

Don & Michelle McLean 10901 Delusion Drive Bakersfield, CA 93311 661-663-7012

